LICENSING AND REGULATORY PANEL

TUESDAY 4 JANUARY 2005 at 2:00 pm

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Councillors Atkinson, Boaden, Bowman C, Crookdake (as substitute for Councillor Parsons), Farmer N, Joscelyne (as substitute for Councillor Bloxham), Prest, Stockdale, Tootle and Warwick (as substitute for Councillor Scarborough)
LRP.01/05    CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS

The Chairman welcomed Members to the first Panel meeting in 2005 and wished them all a Happy New Year.

LRP.02/05
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor C Bowman declared a personal interest, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, in respect of the item on a Breach of Conditions by E Crangle, as Mr Crangle was known to him.

Councillor C Bowman also declared a personal interest, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in respect of the application for Transfer of a Public Entertainment Licence and Structural Alterations at Jacksons, as Mr Barnes, the solicitor representing the applicants, was also Councillor Bowman’s solicitor.

LRP.03/05
URGENT ITEM OF BUSINESS

RESOLVED – That the following item of business be accepted as an urgent item due to the urgent need for fund raising to provide aid to the victims of the Tsunami.

LRP.04/05
Street Collection – Christian Aid

The Chairman informed Members that the Licensing Manager had been contacted by Christian Aid who were seeking approval to undertake a street collection in aid of the victims of the Tsunami.  The Licensing Manager had consulted with the Chairman and approval had been given for the street collection to take place, due to the urgent requirement to raise funds.  The Chairman asked the Panel to endorse the actions of the Licensing Manager and the Chairman.

RESOLVED – That the Panel endorses and approves the decision of the Licensing Manager and the Chairman to authorise a street collection by Christian Aid for the victims of the Tsunami.

LRP.05/05
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER – BREACH OF CONDITIONS



E CRANGLE

Councillor Bowman, having declared a personal interest, left the meeting and took no part in consideration of this matter.

With reference to minute LRP.92/04 when consideration of this matter had been adjourned, the Licensing Officer submitted Report EP.75A/04 regarding a complaint which had been received from a member of the public about Mr Crangle using his mobile phone whilst driving his Hackney Carriage.

Mr Crangle was in attendance at the meeting, as was Mr Sanderson, the member of public who had submitted the complaint.  The Assistant Solicitor advised Mr Crangle that he had a right to be represented, but he indicated that he did not wish to be so represented.

The Licensing Officer reported that the Licensing Office had received a complaint from Mr Sanderson that he had seen the driver of a white taxi using a mobile phone in his right hand whilst the vehicle was in motion.  Mr Sanderson had taken a note of the licence plate number H453 and contacted the Licensing Office by telephone.  Subsequently, a Licensing Officer had spoken to Mr Crangle, who had stated that he had driven his hackney carriage down Lowther Street around that time and date, but he had not used a mobile phone whilst the vehicle was in motion.  On 1st November 2004 a statement had been taken from Mr Sanderson and he had indicated that he would be willing to appear at Licensing and Regulatory Panel.  In response to Members’ question, the Licensing Officer confirmed that there was only one complaint which had been received from a member of the public and that complaint had been made by Mr Sanderson.

Mr Sanderson then gave evidence stating that on 12 October 2004 at approximately 2.07pm, he had been talking to Mr Hodgson, the proprietor of a newsagent shop on Lowther Street and was looking out the door when he saw a taxi driver using a mobile phone whilst the vehicle was in motion.  He had remarked upon this to Mr Hodgson, who had said that he should do something about it and he had then telephoned the Licensing Office from the shop.  He stated that Mr Hodgson could corroborate these actions.  When he witnessed the incident he was the width of a bus lane away from the driver and it was daylight with clear visibility.  He stated that he was clear and not mistaken that the driver was using a mobile phone whilst the vehicle was in motion and he confirmed that it was Mr Crangle that he had seen driving.  In response to Members’ questions he stated that he had not known Mr Crangle prior to this incident.

In response to questions from Mr Crangle, Mr Sanderson stated that he clearly saw Mr Crangle using what he believed to be a silver mobile phone whilst driving.  He was certain that it was a mobile phone and not a hands-free ear piece being adjusted.  He had reported the incident to the Licensing Office, but not to the Police. 

Mr Crangle then addressed the Panel stating that he was adamant that he had not been using a mobile phone.  He stated that he had been reported in 2002 for using a hand held mobile phone and had admitted his guilt at that time and had received a warning letter.  He now has a hands-free set and he stated that he may have been using the hands-free set but was not holding a mobile phone and using it whilst the vehicle was in motion.  He then tabled a letter from Councillor Glendinning as a reference.

He denied using the mobile phone whilst the vehicle was in motion stating that Mr Sanderson must have been mistaken and, if he had seen something, it may have been him holding his hand to the ear piece on his hands-free set.  In response to Members’ questions, Mr Crangle stated that his hands-free set has an ear piece with the wire hanging down and when he receives a call he presses a button on this wire.  He confirmed that he was in very slow moving traffic and it may be that he had his hand on the window ledge.  He also confirmed that he was not carrying a passenger at the time.

The respective parties then left the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED – (1)
That, having given detailed consideration to the matter, the evidence given by Mr Sanderson and the representations made by Mr Crangle, the Licensing Manager be instructed to issue Mr Crangle with a letter of warning and Mr Crangle be required to take and pass the DSA Hackney Carriage Drivers test within a period of 26 weeks of this meeting, or his Hackney Carriage Drivers licence will be revoked.

(2)
That it be noted that Mr Crangle has a right of appeal against the above decision and that this right would be confirmed in writing.

Councillor Bowman then returned to the meeting.
LRP.06/05
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER – CONVICTIONS FOR 



SPEEDING – A STEVENSON

RESOLVED – That consideration of this matter be adjourned to a future meeting of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel.

LRP.07/05
PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENT LICENCE - APPLICATION FOR TRANSFER AND STRUCTURAL ALTERATIONS - JACKSONS, FISHER STREET, CARLISLE

Councillor Bowman had declared a personal interest but remained in the meeting during consideration of this item.

The Licensing Manager submitted Report EP.2/05 in respect of an application to transfer the Public Entertainment Licence for Jacksons Night Club into 3 joint names and also an additional request to carry out structural alterations to the ground and first floor of the premises to create a high class restaurant with music and dancing facilities.

Mr Barnes, the applicant’s solicitor, was in attendance at the meeting.  He advised that since the application had been submitted, he had been unable, despite numerous efforts, to contact Mr Kidd, the applicant, and therefore he requested an adjournment of the matter and apologised to the Panel for any inconvenience this may have caused.

RESOLVED – That consideration of this matter be adjourned to a future meeting of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel.

LRP.08/05
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER – CONVICTION FOR 



VIOLENCE – P JACKSON

With reference to minute LRT.93/04, the Licensing Manager submitted Report EP.76A/04 regarding Mr P Jackson, a licensed Hackney Carriage Driver, who had notified the Council of a recent conviction for common assault.  Mr Jackson was in attendance at the meeting.

The Assistant Solicitor advised Mr Jackson that he had the right to be represented and Mr Jackson indicated that he did wish to be represented but he had not been able to get in touch with his solicitor, Mr G Clapp, before the meeting.

RESOLVED – That in view of the fact that Mr Jackson wanted to exercise his right to be represented, consideration of this matter be adjourned to the next meeting of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel.

LRP.09/05
APPLICATION FOR VARIATION TO A PUBLIC 



ENTERTAINMENT LICENCE – BORDER RAMBLER



BOTCHERGATE, CARLISLE

The Licensing Manager submitted Report EP.03/05 regarding an application for a variation to the Public Entertainment Licence in respect of the Border Rambler, Botchergate, Carlisle.  The applicants were due to attend the meeting and had been given a time of 2.30pm to attend, but that time had passed and they had not yet turned up.  The Licensing Manager had received information that they were stuck in traffic.

The Panel considered the application, having heard from the Licensing Manager that a Public Entertainment Licence is currently in existence for the premises and the application was being made to vary the termination hour from 1:00 am until 2:00 am.  The application had been advertised in the local newspaper and no objections had been received.  Planning Services, Environmental Services, Cumbria Fire Services and Cumbria Constabulary had all been consulted and had no objections.

RESOLVED – That the application for a variation to the Public Entertainment Licence in respect of the Border Rambler, Botchergate, Carlisle, be granted for the following hours as applied for:


Monday to Saturday (inclusive) - 1100 hours until 0200 hours


Sundays -
1200 hours until 0030 hours the following day, other than where the Sunday falls before a day which is a Bank holiday, when the terminal hour will be 0200 hours, other than Easter Sunday.

LRP.10/05
LICENSING COMMITTEE TRAINING

The Licensing Manager advised Members that he was planning to arrange training for Members of the new Licensing Committee, but that he was waiting for confirmation from the Department of Culture, Media and Sport on the fee structure and procedural rules before this training could be finalised.  He asked Members to e-mail the Licensing Section with a list of dates, up to the end of February 2005, when they would not be available for a training session.  

The Licensing Manager also reported that the first meeting of the Licensing Committee would be held on Wednesday 9 February 2005 immediately after the Licensing and Regulatory Panel meeting.

RESOLVED – That the verbal update be noted and Members inform the Licensing Manager of dates which would not be suitable for a training session.

(The meeting ended at 2:42 pm)

